
NEWSLETTER 
 

November 2017 

Annual Conference 2017 

Newpark Hotel, Castlecomer Road, Kilkenny 

c/o ACCS, 10H Centrepoint Business 

Park, Oak Drive, Dublin 12 

Thursday & Friday, 7 - 8 December 

Room rate €75 

Contact hotel on 056 776 0500 

Foreword 
Adult Education as we know it continues to survive - but it should be thriving. There are huge  

educational needs throughout our adult population nationally, with people struggling to access  

quality affordable education in their locality. Participation rates in lifelong learning in Ireland are now  

at an all-time low, as indicated in a recent SOLAS report. Eight EU countries lie below us in  

participation rates and seven of those are former Soviet bloc countries. The Department of  

Education and Skills and SOLAS continue to focus almost all further education resources and  

energy on those aged 18 to 25. There is nothing for low-income workers struggling to upskill or  

anything to address the expanding needs of our ageing population. 

If we are to going to reverse the downward trend in lifelong learning, it will require the focus of the 

Minister, the Department of Education and Skills, SOLAS, the ETBs, ACCS, and schools all working 

together. The reality is that we need to double our participation numbers from 167,000 people to 

340,000 in order to begin to meet the EU target. In our sector, participation rates will actually drop 

again this year as the cuts introduced almost a decade ago continue to take their toll. We must 

acknowledge that there is a crisis in adult education and begin to direct some resources back into it.  

Our conference is an important opportunity for directors to exchange thoughts and ideas with other 

practitioners experiencing the same problems and issues as themselves. It is also the only  

professional development opportunity available to Adult Education personnel, so I would encourage 

schools to accommodate Directors - and Assistant Directors - in attending it.  

Looking forward to seeing you all in Kilkenny.                                                               

                                        Fintan Kemple, Chairperson 

Changes at the 

top in ACCS 

John Irwin takes over 

as General Secretary 

Aine O’Sullivan takes up 

the role of Assistant 

General Secretary and 

will liaise with Adult and 

Further Education  

providers. 

Lifelong Learning participation rates (%) in EU countries 

based on 2015 annual average. 

Fintan Kemple, NACED Chairperson 
fintan.kemple@naced.ie 

087 643 6482 
Gorey Community School  

 
Gene Cahill, NACED Secretary 

gene.cahill@naced.ie 

086 843 5622                                     

Carrigaline Community School 

John Egan, NACED Treasurer 
john.egan@naced.ie 

086 776 6185 
St Colmcilles C.S., Knocklyon  

/ÆПÉÃÅÒÓ 
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12.45pm - 1.45pm   Soup and sandwiches on arrival 

 

2.00pm - 2.45pm   

      The Future of Lifelong Learning in Ireland 

        Niamh O’Reilly, CEO, AONTAS  

                                                  

 

2.45pm - 3.30pm  Developments in School Management in       

       Community and Comprehensive Schools 

        John Irwin, General Secretary, ACCS 

 

 

3.30pm - 4.00pm  Coffee Break 

4.00pm - 5.30pm  Workshop A                                Workshop B 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7.00pm - 8.00pm     Drinks Reception               8.00pm - 10.00 pm     Dinner  

 

Advertising 

and Social 

Media 

Elizabeth Egan  

Social Media Consultant  

Preparation of Accounts 

Issuing of P45s & P60s 

Filing PRSI, P30s, P35s 

Kay Murphy 

Accountant 

Outgoing NACED Executive 

Fintan Kemple, Chairman, Gorey C.S.,  Co. Wexford      Gerry OôMahoney, Douglas C.S., Cork 

Gene Cahill, Secretary, Carrigaline C.S., Co. Cork    Seamus Scully, Clane C.S., Kildare                      

John Egan, Treasurer, St Colmcilleôs, C.S., Co. Dublin   Michelle OôBrien, Bishopstown C.S.,  Co. Cork 

Colm McCourt, OôFiach Institute, Dundalk, Co. Louth    Michael McNeive, Portmarnock C.S., Co. Dublin 

Claire MacLoughlin, Pobalscoil Neasain Baldoyle, Dublin     Paddy Farrell, Cabinteely C.S., Co. Dublin   

NACED Conference 2017 

Thursday, December 7 



9.30am - 10.00am   NACED AGM 

 

10.00am - 10.45am   NACED Future Planning 

          Fintan Kemple, Chairman, NACED 

          Gene Cahill, Secretary, NACED 

 

10.45am - 11.30am                           The Future of Adult and Further Education  

                                 Traineeships and Apprenticeships   

                                       Finding a space for the Self-Financing Sector 

                                 Fiona Maloney, ETBi 

 

11.30am - 11.45am   Coffee Break 

 

11.45am - 1.00pm                           GDPR 2018 - General Data Protection 

                               Setting up stage payments 

                                 Capturing data from Easy Payments Plus 

                               Mary Kelly, Easy Payments Plus      

Membership Renewal Rates 2017/2018 
                                  NACED membership for 2017/2018 is now due 

Category    Rate 

A - D   €100 

E - H      €150 

I - M    €200
   

Please send your membership to NACED Treasurer John Egan or 

pay your membership while attending the conference in  

December. Members in Category A-D are exempt from paying the 

€60 conference fee. 

John Egan, St Colmcilleôs Community School, 

Scholarstown Road, Knocklyon, Dublin 16 

Conference Fee €60 per School    |    Conference Dinner €40 per person 

NACED Conference 2017 

Friday, December 8 
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School Director Email School Director Email 
Athboy Community School Anthony 

Leavy 
info@athboycs.ie Hartstown Community 

School 
Andrew  
Farrell 

adult_ed@eircom.net 

Ashbourne Community 
School 

Jacqueline 
Connolly 

adulted@ashcom.ie John the Baptist, Hospital Ann Cronin adulted@johnthebaptistcs.ie 

Ashton Comprehensive 
School 

John 
OôSullivan 

adulted@ashton.ie Kinsale Community 
School 

Linda  
Dreelan 

info@kinsalecommunityschool.ie 

Ballincollig Community 
School 

Anne  
Marie Daly 

adulted@balcs.ie Malahide Community 
School 

Robbie  
Harrold 

adulted@malahidecs.ie 

Bishopstown Community 
School 

Michelle 
OôBrien 

aded@bishopstown-cs.ie Newpark Comprehensive 
School 

John OôNeill office@newparknightschool.ie 

Boyne Community School, 
Trim 

Maire 
Walsh 

boyneaded@eircom.net O'Fiaich Institute, Dundalk Colm 
McCourt 

night@ofi.ie 

Cabinteely Community 
School 

Paddy 
Farrell 

info@cabinteelyadult 
education.ie 

Old Bawn Community 
School 

Louise  
Fitzpatrick 

info@oldbawnadulteducation.ie 

Carrigaline Community 
School 

Eugene 
Cahill 

adulted@carrigcs.ie Palmerstown Community 
School 

Paula Mulhall paula.mulhall@palmerstowncs.ie  

Cashel Community School Deirdre 
Reddan 

dreddan 
@cashelcommunity 
school.ie 

Pobalscoil Neasain Claire  
Mac Loughlin 

adulteducation@psn.ie 

Clane Community School Seamus 
Scully 

info@clanesm.com Pobalscoil Rosmini Donal J Digan adulted@pobalscoilrosmini.ie 

Coláiste Chiaráin, Leixlip Maire Ni 
Scanaill  

leixlip@adulted.ie Portmarnock Community 
School 

Michael 
McNeive 

adultedpcs@gmail.com 

Coolmine Community School Mary 
Quirke 

adulted@coolminecs.ie Rathmore Community 
School 

Donal Cremin rathmorecs@eircom.net 

Crescent College  
Comprehensive  

Nuala 
McGann 

nualamcgann@gmail.com St Colmcille's Community 
School, Knocklyon 

John Egan john.egan@stcolmcilles.ie 

Douglas Community School Jerry 
OôMahony 

adulted@dcscork.ie St Louis Community 
School, Kiltimagh 

Andrea  
Moloney 

admin@stlouiscs.com 

Gorey Community School Fintan 
Kemple 

info@goreyadulted.ie St Tiernanôs (Balally) John Dillane johndillane@eircom.net 

Gort Community School Mary 
Brady 

info@gortcs.com The Donahies Community 
School 

Gemma 
OôConnor  

donahiesadulted@gmail.com 

Multi-tasking all the way! 
Paula Mulhall landed in at the deep end 

when she was appointed Director of Adult 

Education in Palmerstown Community 

School, Dublin 20, in December 2016. ñItôs 

been a rollercoaster and Iôve loved it – 

thereôs a variety of tasks which are very 

different and interesting.ò 

  Fortunately for Paula, she likes admin-

istration, which is vital as she has no post 

holders to help out. ñWe offer about 20 

courses, including QQI through a partner-

ship with the Open College, and hobby 

courses in everything from stained glass 

art and mindful doodling to languages, 

home cooking, sign language and fitness.ò 

  Located close to Ballyfermot, there is 

plenty of competition. ñIôve concentrated 

on offering value for money and quality in 

the content of the courses we offer.ò 

  In addition, Paula manages the rental of 

rooms to external users and that income 

is invaluable in sustaining smaller classes. 

This is just one of the óbusinessô elements 

of adult education to which she has  

adjusted, including everything else from 

payroll to social media. ñI teach biology 

and maths, so managing a budget and 

admin is not a problem. But one challenge 

has been balancing time between night 

classes and my own exam classes.ò 

  Future plans in this busy school include 

offering QQI Level 5 Healthcare Support 

and getting involved in PLC courses. And, 

with help from a part-time employee, the 

school caretakers, and NACED, she is 

able to enjoy the autonomy of the role. ñI 

love making my own decisions and  

following them through!ò she says. 

 

Paula  

Mulhall,  

new Adult 

Education 

Director, 

Palmerstown 

Community 

School 

Looking for something new to run in 

2018? The ukulele is proving a 

popular choice! 

This instrument is cheap portable, 

easy to learn and fun. After mastering 

only four chords, students can play 

hundreds of songs. This makes the 

ukulele very appealing, especially to 

people who want to learn quickly but 

do not have a huge amount of time to 

dedicate to practice.  

If youôre interested, the Dublin 

Ukulele Collective can advise and put 

you in touch with possible tutors all 

over the country. Advising students to 

buy a quality ukulele (concert or 

tenor) is a great start!  

5ËÕÌÅÌÅ ÉÎ ςπρψȩ 

NACED Member Schools 2017 
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